

GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL 

ON DISABILITY AFFAIRS

MINUTES October 24th, 2012

The Governor’s Advisory Council held a meeting on October 24th, 2012, at 150 N. 3rd Street in Baton Rouge, Louisiana.  GACDA Chairperson, Donna S. Breaux, presided.  

Attendees:





Absent:
Margaret Hill





Sen.Dorsey

Donna Breaux




Willard Hamilton


Kay Rone Wilson                                              Yvonne Bell

Brandon Jones




Rep. Scott Simon


Stephen Kauffman




Michelle Beck 
Missy Graves




Wilfred Barry









Benjamin Cornwell







Mike Watts






          Carol Lirette








Julie Nesbit








David Gill







Mitch Granger
Guests:
Lynette Fontenot 




H. Brandon Burris








Joey Cooper








Jamar Ennis 








Catherine Morgan 

Quorum was NOT present.

CALL TO ORDER AND INTRODUCTIONS

GACDA Chairperson, Donna Breaux, called the meeting to order at 10:09AM, and asked everyone to briefly introduce themselves.  All present, including GODA Staff, identified themselves and their represented agencies.

PUBLIC COMMENTS
 Visitors were present to participate in public comments.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The July 24th meeting minutes were not amended and approved from a lack of quorum. 

GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL ON DISABILITY AFFAIRS CHAIRPERSON REPORT

Chairperson Donna Breaux did not present a report.  

GOVERNOR’S OFFICE ON DISABILITY AFFAIRS EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT

Brandon Burris discussed the appointments being made and the waiting process for the Senate appointments. Once all of the members waiting to be appointed are appointed we will have a full Council. At the present time we are working at quorum.  All governor appointed councils are struggling with memberships. Initially, Burris planned on conducting the New Member Introductions Project, but will wait until there is a full GACDA council. Lynette Fontenot was present as one of those members waiting to be confirmed to the Council. 

[ACTION] Steve Kaufmann will help Brandon Burris to reach out to get more individuals with mental health representation on the Council. The Council also stated more individuals who are blind and deaf are needed to join the Council. [ACTION] council members were asked by the Senate and ethics filing. Brandon will inquire. 

Brandon also gave the Council a Mobility Parking update with a power point presentation. The Council will recommend the Mobility Parking to pursue other avenues and will help connecting Mobility Parking with local municipalities. 

Furthermore, Brandon Burris presented and requested council members to be trained as volunteers for the Department of Insurance’s new Medicare SHIP program.  
NEW BUSINESS 

GODA has concerns about the GOLD Awards and Inclusive Art programs numbers dropping off in participation. Jamar Ennis presented a PowerPoint about each category, the past winners, and which category needs help in gathering nominations. The GOLD Awards will be held December 5, 2012, at the Old State Capitol. The Inclusive Art show will continue to have nominations and this year’s theme is: “The World Would be a Better Place if…”  The Inclusive Art Show is open to all of Louisiana’s citizens. 

Brandon Burris concluded an office update about their work during Hurricane Isaac.  
ANNOUNCEMNT/ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING:

The meeting was adjourned by GACDA Chairperson, Donna Breaux, at approximately 12:01PM.            

3

